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BY E-MAIL 

December 14, 2015 
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli:  
 
Re: Ottawa River Power Corporation. (Ottawa River Power) 

2016 Distribution Rate Application 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Staff Summary of Community Meeting 
Board File No. EB-2014-0105 
 

As noted in the Notice of Application, the OEB hosted a community meeting regarding 
Ottawa River Power’s 2016 cost of service rate application on November 23, 2015.  
This letter is provided as a brief summary of the event. 
 
The meeting was held from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the Murray L. Moore Hydro 
Museum in Pembroke, Ontario. The purpose of the meeting was to provide an 
opportunity for members of the community to learn about Ottawa River Power’s 
application, to explain the OEB’s role as a regulator, to describe the ways that a 
customer can participate in the OEB’s review process and to provide an opportunity for 
members of the community to give feedback to the OEB regarding Ottawa River 
Power’s application. Attendees were also given an opportunity to file a letter of 
comment at the meeting. 
 
OEB staff and Ottawa River Power staff attended the event and made presentations. 
OEB staff explained the OEB’s role and informed customers how they could participate.  
Ottawa River Power’s staff discussed the utility’s application, the main components of 
its distribution system plan (DSP) and the impact of the smart meter initiative on this 
application.  
 



 

 

Five members of the community as well as Ottawa River Power’s Board of Directors 
attended the meeting. Most of the attendees asked questions following the 
presentations.   
 
The areas of discussion following the presentations were: 
 

 transition to LED streetlights and its impacts on maintenance costs 

 consequences of the installation of solar panels on Ottawa River Power’s 
property and its impact on revenue offsets 

 mechanism of a price cap incentive rate setting, Ottawa River Power’s test year 
application and ongoing cost consequences until Ottawa River Power’s next 
rebasing application 

 ongoing efficiency improvements made by Ottawa River Power 

 load profiles for residential customers  

 Smart meter initiative and its cost consequences 

 expiry of the charges such as the Debt Retirement charge and the Ontario Clean 
Energy Benefit 

 impact of the Ontario Electricity Support Program  

 operational expenses, in particular total compensation and staffing levels  

 the cost of electricity (e.g. RPP prices, the Global Adjustment) 

 future green energy initiatives  
 
One customer, a member of the GS>50 kWh customer class, provided comments in the 
form of a presentation. The presentation is attached as Schedule A. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 

 
Birgit Armstrong 
Advisor – Electricity Rates and Prices 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Schedule A 

To OEB Staff Summary of Community Meeting 

Letter of Comment 

OEB File No:  EB-2015-0069 

DATED:  December 14, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 










